JUNIPER GREEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Committee Room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue, on Wednesday 23rd March 2016 starting at 7pm.

Attendees: Richard Watt, Susan Perriss, Ian Gilmour, Russell Salton, Vic Stewart, Neil Ingram, Cliff Beevers, Helen Ogg, Anthea Grierson, Ken Davies, Norma McGeever, PCs Lisa McArthur and David Lawrie, Councillors Bill Henderson and Ricky Henderson.

Visitors: Alison Walker, Jeremy Baster and Gordon Lindhurst (candidate for the Conservative and Unionist Party in the forthcoming Holyrood elections), Jim Ferguson (Friends of Curriemuirend Park)

1. Apologies: Councillor Dominic Heslop, Serena Broadway, Gordon Miller, Anne Wimberley

2. Minutes of February 24th Meeting were accepted as a true record.

Matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda include:

• The process following Bill’s survey of residents on the south side of Lanark Road between Gillespie crossroads and the bypass had reached the previous night’s PNP meeting. 80% of respondents had identified themselves as living in Juniper Green. It was expected that the PNP would now write to the relevant committee, explaining the facts and formally asking for the Natural Neighbourhoods map on CEC’s website to be corrected.

• Following the incomplete response to Helen’s query about moving the bus shelter adjacent to the former police box, she had written again to ask for more details of the costs involved and was awaiting an answer.

• Reporting on activities at JGPS, Anthea said that the ‘Junk Food’ event had been most successful and had been well publicized by STV and the Evening News. A Walk Once a Week Easter breakfast would be held on 24 March as part of the Park and Stride initiative which was working well, with even the most reluctant parents participating. The police would be present to lend support to the early walk to school for the breakfast. Anthea was still having to quash persisting groundless rumours in Baberton Mains about changes to the catchment area, but had been unable to identify their source.

3. Reports and recent meetings:
3.1 Secretary: there had been no licensing applications affecting Juniper Green; however, Sainsbury’s had applied for a licence to sell alcohol at their new shop adjoining their filling station in Currie.

3.2 Treasurer … insurance (paper attached) and date of AGM Monday 13 June: Ken reported that, after a £200 grant from C&B News towards the Hustings, a £150 donation to Currie Parish Horticultural Society and transferring the £1,374.06 surplus on the 2015 Book Festival to the No.2 account, No.1 account now stood at £826.32. Cash in No.2 account was £8,319.38.

The £60 annual premium paid to CEC’s insurers to cover liability for CEC members carrying out their statutory duties did not apply to events organized by JGCC, such as the football tournament, for which separate insurance had to be provided. Ken asked if a single annual policy covering all possible liabilities should be sought, or if we should continue with the status quo. It was agreed that, as it was almost certainly cheaper to adhere to present arrangements, we would continue insuring one-off events on an ad hoc basis and continue to pay for CEC’s cover for the Community Council. Farmers’ Market cover was already provided variously by JGVHO, Market Craft Ltd and individual stall-holders.

3.3 Monthly local planning matters … report sent separately: Neil reported little activity over the past month with just 2 applications submitted for Juniper Green and 2 granted, all for alterations to individual houses. SESPlan and the LDP were in abeyance until after the 5th May elections. Bill said that 2 applications, for developments at Ratho and land east of Millburn Tower, would go before the full planning committee. JGCC had been invited to attend the special planning committee meeting of 18 April to discuss the Millburn Tower proposals submitted on behalf of

Murray Estates. We needed to decide if we wished to speak to our qualified support for the project and inform CEC accordingly by 24 March. There was discussion of the unresolved problems of access to the site which could lead to more congestion on the A70. Balerno CC, like JGCC, had expressed qualified support for the development which could take the pressure off Newmills Road, Curriehill and Curriemuirend Park, but they also had reservations about the capacity of surrounding roads to cope with the traffic that would be generated. Balerno CC had asked to speak at the meeting and it was decided that JGCC would ask to speak too. Action: Neil
3.4 Meetings: Cliff had attended with other JGCC members (Helen, Ken) the SWCF meeting on 8 March where guest speakers were Lindsey Nicoll, chief reporter, and Dan Jackman from the Directorate for Planning and Environmental Appeals (DPEA). The following week Cliff had represented JGCC at a JGVHO meeting where attendance at the Farmers’ Market had been discussed and the possible establishment of a JG Village Trust. Cliff had invited anyone interested to come along to our meeting to add to the discussion on this point. Russell and Cliff had been at the first meeting of the Pentlands Book Festival committee on 15 March. Colinton CC had sent a representative to join the committee. Some suggestions were being followed up and the next meeting was scheduled for May 10.

Helen had been unable to attend the Community Safety meeting at which safer parking schemes outside a number of primary schools had been discussed. Problems associated with dog fouling had also been on the agenda. Bill reported that the current bus service to St John’s Hospital was to be withdrawn, but that a new service to the Royal Infirmary, starting from Balerno, would replace it.

Helen and Norma had attended the PNP meeting of 22 March. Norma reported that dementia friendly communities had been discussed: the Palm café at Balerno was said to be working well and the Corner Café in Currie was to be approached about offering a similar facility, though it had been suggested that Juniper Green Parish Church might be able to provide a more suitable venue. The Health Fair was scheduled for 7th May at Colinton Bowling Club and a good number of organisations had signed up for it. JG Primary School should be informed of Fair Trade involvement in the Fair. Helen had put a public question to the PNP on JGCC’s behalf to ask on whose authority the sale of JG toilets had been authorized and also to request an assurance from CEC Councillors that a stop would be placed on the sale of the Juniper Green toilet building until full and proper consultations had taken place. A written reply would be provided in due course.

Jim had nothing to report from the most recent meeting of the Friends of Curriemuirend Park as they were awaiting news of decisions about the LDP.

4. Police report: David apologized for the absence of the designated community officers. There had been no crime reported in JG over the past month, though there had been problems with youths throwing things from the Baberton flyover. Fortunately no serious incidents had occurred as a result and this activity had not been repeated over the past week. An incident in Bloomiehall Park attended by police and an ambulance had not involved crime, but was a routine call-out connected with someone taken ill owing to alcohol abuse. Two males had been arrested in connection with the armed raid on Balerno Post Office and a third was being sought. Residents had given considerable help to the police. Community coverage for Roddy, who was absent for medical reasons, and Ali, who was on leave, was being looked at and JGCC would be informed of any temporary replacement(s).

4.1 Safety committee meeting: see 3.4 above.

5. JGCC matters:
5.1 Resilient Communities: Vic updated the meeting on progress so far; he was trying to obtain more background information before a meeting for interested parties towards the end of April. He and Russell had signed up for training sessions on 12-13 April.

5.2 JG Farmers’ Market: a report of the special meeting of 9 March had been circulated ahead of the meeting. Cliff had made contact with Caroline Hamilton, manager of the Balerno market. Ideas for promotion of both markets during the Balerno Music festival and the Pentlands Book Festival had been aired. Cliff had also spoken to Alistair in Simply Fix it and had offered him

the free community stall; Alistair would check with his boss, Scott Wilkinson. Other developments were that Russell had initiated with stallholders and via Facebook an online pre-ordering scheme so that customers could order produce in advance for collection on market day, the advantage being that this would encourage regular attendance by buyers and sellers. Russell had also proposed that performers at Balerno Music Festival should promote their event at JGPC by busking at the market beforehand. Helen had prepared an A5 flyer for distribution among parents at the school gates before the April market.

5.3 JGCC in October 2016: in view of the departure from JGCC of three or four office bearers, a strategy was needed to rejuvenate the committee and pass over some of the tasks currently being done by those leaving the area or standing down. Russell had volunteered to learn about the JGCC website which Helen had run so efficiently over many years. With Helen’s departure Baberton Mains would be under represented, though she was working on finding a replacement. Cliff asked members to think about other jobs that might need shadowing and to continue looking for new volunteers.

5.4 Village Trust: copies of a draft constitution for a village trust had been issued prior to the meeting: members were asked to read and comment in particular on clauses 4.1-4.5 defining the trust’s purposes. It was agreed that the clauses were sufficiently general to include all areas of local life that a trust might wish to protect or promote and that to describe more specific undertakings would in fact narrow any trust’s remit. Email correspondence about the sale of Juniper Green toilets had been prompted by a news item on the BBC News website. It appeared that the BBC was referring belatedly to CEC’s initial decision to dispose of toilets in the city rather than to any new initiative to hasten their sale.

5.5 Hustings 2016 on Tue 3 May in JGPC: members were asked to consider volunteering to choose the questions. One volunteer was needed from each of the four community councils involved. Colinton CC had agreed to publicise this hustings and so join Balerno and Currie CCs in organizing and promoting the event.

6. Councillors’ Corner: Bill had been working at getting road repairs done; Lanark Road would have surface repairs, rather than just the filling of potholes, made in 2016. JGPS already had a P1 waiting list of 12. Jim raised the difficulty of getting recycling bins emptied for his neighbours on Wester Hailes Road and agreed to send the details to both Ricky and Bill who undertook to act to resolve the problem.

7. AOCB

7.1 NEPs projects: it was agreed that the two projects we would submit for upgrading under NEPS would be firstly the Baberton Mains path between the McCarthy and Stone car park and the Astroturf pitch where the surface was being lifted by tree roots and was flooded in wet weather, and secondly the wide area of pavement on Lanark Road outside St Margaret’s Court. If the Roads Department decided that remedial works on the path were the responsibility of McCarthy and Stone, JGCC would nominate the pavement east of the bypass on the south side of Lanark Road for resurfacing. Richard was asked to submit these projects to Andy Edwards. Action: Richard
7.2 Health in Mind: Following an email circulated ahead of the meeting, Cliff had invited the group to send a representative to our next meeting to tell us more about their work in our area.

7.3 Bloomiehall Park: An email had arrived from Craig Dunlop of the Parks Department in which he had said, “We are or will be creating a new meadow feature at the south west corner of Bloomiehall Park, an area approx 400m2 so if it works it should be well received.”

8. Date and Venue of the Next Meeting and Walkabout: the JGCC meeting of Wed 27 April would be held in the Committee Room of the Village Hall at 7pm. A walkabout would be arranged for the middle of April.
___________________________________  Cliff Beevers (Chairperson)     Date :    /    /    /
